
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

September 2, 2022 

 

VIA Email to the Office of the Governor and Author 

 

The Honorable Gavin Newsom 

Governor of the State of California 

1021 O Street, Suite 9000 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

RE: AB 102 (Holden) – Pupil Attendance at Community Colleges: College and 

Career Access Pathways Partnerships: County Offices of Education – REQUEST 

FOR GOVERNOR’S SIGNATURE 

 

Dear Governor Newsom: 

 

The League of Women Voters of California writes to request your signature on AB 

102 (Holden), which addresses recommendations in the April 2021 report 

required by AB 288 and affirms and further institutionalizes California's 

commitment to providing opportunities for high school students to take 

community college coursework.  

 

The League prioritizes and supports equitable access to public higher education 

and equitable rates of completion. In particular, we support programs that 

foster coordination and articulation between preK-12 school districts and public 

higher education so that all high school graduates are prepared for college-

level coursework and/or gainful employment. Furthermore, we believe that it is  
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important to expand opportunities for high school students to begin earning 

college credits in high school. 

 

For these reasons, the League of Women Voters of California strongly supports 

AB 102 (Holden) and requests your signature. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Carol Moon Goldberg  

President 


